MINUTES OF:

Executive Council Meeting
SEIU Local 526 M

Jan. 10, 2013

The meeting of the Executive Council was called to order by President Tom Tylutki at 10:08 a.m. on Thursday,
Jan. 10, 2013, at the MCO office in Lansing.

Roll call was taken and the following were present: Tom Tylutki, Andy Potter, Mel Grieshaber, Frank Malenski,
Brent Kowitz, John Ost, Mike Guerin, Brian Mahoney, Cecil Pedrin, Marlon Thomas, Kim Sheffer, Dennis
Beecham, Chris Schmidt, Kevin McDaniel, Kristopher Kangas, Rita Davis, Paul Jensen, Kacy Datema, AJ Hurst,
Lori Schliter, Jamie Willyerd, Kamal Cariuty, Joe Hemenway, Becky Fetters, Al West, David Siler, Paul Jones,
James Stageman, Bob Champlin, Shawn Brown, Lashae Simmons, Cary Johnson, Troy Speckin, Ray Sholtz,
Larry Henley, Bill Henderson, Ron Niemi.

Tom Tylutki reported on the following topics:
¢ Discussed Right to Work legislation.
¢ Announced that the field audit for the RUO classification is almost complete.
¢ Spoke on comp time arbitration that was recently scheduled.
¢ Announced that 133 new officers are presently in the corrections officer academy.
¢ Discussed legislation concerning retirees returning as corrections officers.
¢ Discussed the privatization bills passed in lame duck session.
¢ Announced that Newberry and Baraga will be voting on 12-hour shifts.
¢ Introduced Janelle Rau-Clauson from the SEIU public division who spoke on Right to Work.

Mel Grieshaber reported on the following topics:
¢ spoke on Right to Work legislation.
e discussed legal and other outlets being explored by MCO.
¢ Discussed a new campaign by MCO to deal with issues surrounding Right to Work legislation.

As there was no further business, motion was made by Kamal Cariuty to adjourn. Supported by Joe Hemenway
And MOTION CARRIED. The meeting stood adjourned at 1:38 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Brent Kowitz
Recording Secretary

BK:ap/opeiu459afl-cio



